Dear Millersville University Faculty,

The following is the guidance we received from the Office of the Chancellor on student experiential learning. All PASSHE institutions must follow these guidelines in implementing their student experiential learning.

Per the chancellor's guidance of 3/13/20 regarding suspension all in-person instruction starting 3/16/20 through 3/29/20, please note that this guidance also applies to undergraduate and graduate students in experiential learning sites, including professional placements, practica, internships, research internships, and clinical rotations, unless the accrediting and/or licensing agency has issued superseding guidance. Supervisors/program directors should provide alternate learning experiences for the period of time that classes are in session and the directive against in-person instruction is in force. Any request for an exception to this system-wide guidance should be directed to the Chancellor.

Thank you,

Vilas A. Prabhu, Ph.D., M.B.A.
Provost and Vice President for Academic Affairs

MILLERSVILLE UNIVERSITY

P.O. Box 1002, Millersville, PA 17551-0302

Phone: 717-871-7555 | vprabhu@millersville.edu | www.millersville.edu

Connect with us: Facebook | Twitter | YouTube